
Thefts, vandalism plague Love Library 
By Joyce Hall 

Cases of theft and vandalism 
have been reported recently in the 
Malcolm Love Library, according 
to Lois Ma rriott, circula tion 
librarian. 

Both occur most often during 
exam times, said Marriott. 

"People come in and camp for an 
entire .day," she said. "It's im­
possibfe to· take everything with 
you when you use a Xerox machine 
or look for a reference book." 

Keith C8ildwell, a gradua te 
student in speech pathology, was a 
recent theft victim. 

"I'd been studying in the Library 
for about a half hour," said 
Caldwell. "I got up.to Xerox about 
10 pages. I couldn't have been gone. 
for more than five minutes. When I 
came back, my books and brief 
case were still there. But, my 
lea ther jacket was missing." 

Caldwell reported the incident to 
ca mpus securi ty. 

"They (the security officers> 
told me there was only a 20 per cent 
chance for a recovery of my 
jacket," he said. 

Caldwell has repeatedly checked 
with the Lost and Found Office to 
no avail. \ 

"People sliould be made aware 
d this problem, tI said Caldwell. "I 
talked to some people a t the cir­
culation desk and they said it's a 
big problem." 

(. . Caldwell suggested the library 
staellS'be watched more carefully 
by the staff. 

"When you're doing research, 
it's almost impossible to watch 
your things," said Caldwell. 

"The occurrence d thefts seems 
to run in streaks," said Marriott. 

"For awhile, thefts of purses, 
books and jackets will occur 
everyday. Then for months, there 
won't be any reported." 

Marriott said the only way to 
crack down on thefts is for students 
to report them immedia tely to the 
circulation desk. The staff will then 
notify campus security. 

"If this is done right away, the 
chances of catching.a thief before 
he can get past the monitors at the 
doors are very good," she said. 

Marriott said it is also up to 
students to prevent vandalism in 
the Library. 

"The librarians can't control 
the stacks," said Marriott. 

Last semester, vandalism 
caused several volumes of bound 
periodicals to be thrown away, 
according to Marriott. 

"We had to throw out a brand 
new book that had four chapters 
ripped out of it," she said. 

Marriott said the vandalism was 
noticed right away by the staff and 
a notice was sent to the borrower. 

"We try to catch things like that 
when a book is returned," said 
Marriott. 

"But, often it isn't noticed until 
several months later when another 
student needs that particular 
volume," she said. 

A female graduate student 
needed four periodicals to com­
plete a research project in con­
sumer sciences, said Ann Wright, 
supervisor of the Inter-Library 
Loan Office. 

"Each one of the bound 
periodicals she needed had at least 
one page ripped out d it, Mid 
Wright. "The only way we can 
prevent his kind of vandalism is to 

encourage wi tnesses to report it." 
Wright said students' should 

either use the Xerox machines or 
sit down and take notes from the 
bound volumes. 

There are three or four Xerox 
machines on each floor,. she said. 

"A lot of incidents are not 
reported, said Wright. "I want to 
emphasize to persons using library 
property that it is against the law 
to deface state property." 

The law states that destruction of 
state property is a misdemeanor 
and carries a large fine, said 
Wright. 

When pages are discovered 
missing, students should take the 
volumes to the Current Periodicals 
Room, said Wright. 

Vandalism of books occurs at the 
other 18 state colleges and 
universities. said Wright. 

"When pages are missin~, we 
supply each other with requests for 
a Xerox copy of the missing 
pages," she said. 

"UCSD charges us $3 per page.­
When we need a page right away. 
we have to rely on them." 

Wright said if it few pages are , 
• missing, the Library Mendery 
Department can tape the new 
pages into the volumes. 

If very many pages are 
missing, the book has to be sent to 
a bindery in Sacramento, she said. 

"The cost is $5," said Wright 
The process d replacing the 

vandalized volumes is in­
convenient for most students, 
Wright said. 

. "Students just don't have two 
weeks to await a volume's arrival 
and then complete their term 
papers In time:' she said. 

Deadline for withdrawal 
from classes is April 18 

Bound volumes before 1950 are 
irreplaceable, saI4.Wright. 

If vandalism col'llinlM!s. even­
tually all periodicals wlll be placed 
m microfilm, which is difficult to 
read, she said: 
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FLIPPED OUT at a 50's dance marathon is Lynda Legrand, a junior 
majoring in recreation and her partner, Jeff Kirkendall, a 
junior majoring in marketing. Participants in the marathon 
sponsored by the Chi Omega sorority jitterbugged Friday for a 
first place prize of two free round trip tickets to Lake Tahoe. 

The deadline for withdrawal the department chairman, and 
from class and for making study taken to the Cashier's Office. A $2 
list corrections is Friday, April 18. Ia te fee will be charged. 

Robert Ackerly, associa te dean 
of the University College, said 
students will be allowed to with­
draw from their classes only for 
"serious and compelling reasons." 
Verification of these reasons will 
be needed, he said. 

Dropping a class because a 
student is not getting a good grade 
is not considered such a reason, 
Dr. Ackerly said. 

He also said that students who 
haven't received official study lists 
or made corrections iR their lists 
should check with the Registrar's 
Office before the April 18 deadline. 

"If a wrong course is listed and a 
studen~, didn't enroll in the course, 
a gra~ of F will be given. and it 
will not be removed from the 
student's record," Dr. Ackerly 
said. 

After April 18, undergraduates In U.S. Senate 
wishing to withdraw must go to the Serious illness or accident, 

severe financial problems 
requiring a reduced workload, 
conflicts in scheduling beyond the 
student's control are examples Dr. 
Ackerly cited as valid for with­
drawal. 

University College Office, AD201 , C h -Id d d . h b II ~~~i.r:~~~!. !"D:' Graduate I care e uctions soug t in i 

Withdrawal cards may be picked 
up at the Registrar's Office. Dr. 
Ackerly said the card must be 
signed by the course instructor and 

SDSU coed 
robbed, raped 
last Thursday 

A 24-year-old SDSU coed was 
bea ten, ra~ and robbed Thur­
sday afternoon after taking a ride 
with two Black youths, said Det. A. 
Fragoso of the San Diego Police 
Department. 

The woman was hitchhiking on 
the corner of College and Mon­
tezuma Avenue between 4 and 5 
p.m. Thursday afternoon when the 
youths offered her a ride. Police 
said she was then taken to a 
secluded area of East San Diego, 
assaulted and robbed of $20. The 
youths later threw her from their 
car and she made her way to a 
telephone. 

Two youths were arrested in 
connectipn with the rape and 
robbery. One of the youths was 
taken in custody at school and 
brought to Juvenile Hall. The other 
youth was arrested Saturday. 
Fragoso said. 

Dr. Ackerly said most petitions 
for withdrawals after the April 18 
deadline will be denied. 

Working parents will soon be 
able to deduct their child care cos ts 
as a business expense on their 

income tax returns if an amend­
ment to a tax bill is adopted. 

The amendment to Sena te Bill • 

THE SDSU weather station reports an excess of 
3.28 inches of rain to date as compared 00.8.86 
seasonal total last year. Last year's rainfall to 
date was 12.14. Yesterday's storm dropped a 

pl&oto bll Lee Scl&lendorf 

total of .77 inches of rain and hail on th'~ SDSU 
campus. Shown here is a lone student making 
a mad dash to escape the pelting hail. 

1171 proposed by Sen. J OM Tun­
ney. was adopted by the Senate by 
a 59-36 vote on March 21. It is 
currently in the Sena te Finance 
Committee. 

The law now permits such a 
deduction only for those tacpayers 
who itemize their deductions. 
Tunney said tha t nearly 70 per cent 
of taxpayers earning $10,000 a year 
or less take the standard deduction 
instead of itemizing and thus 
cannot claim child care expenses. 

Lisa Springer, director of the 
Child Care Center, said that 
parents are charged 15 to 60 cents 
an hour depending on their income 
for the use of the center. The 
parents also volunteer three to five 
hours a week working at the center 
and three to four hours per month 
on committee work. 

For those working students who 
make use of the center the biU wiU 
offer two options if passed: They 
will either be able to deduct the 
expenses from their income tax or 
they could claim a tax credit of up 
to $50 a month, equal to one half of 
their child care expenses. 

"Child care costs for working 
parents are ordinary and 
nece~ary business expenses and 
should be tre.a ted as such by the 
Internal Revenue Service," Sen. 
Tunney said. 

.. A businessman car write off a 
three-martini business lunch on his 
income tax. Bllt "'ill. ' ... , nr I'm­
ployee: w ., for child 
care while they v,ork 118 ve 
l'eceived no such bendit " 



Me Phatter places in four events .cJ 

Women finish second in track meet
By Pattie Pinkerton 

The women's track team shared 
the spotlight last Saturday with 
UCLA as both teams dominated 
the Aztec's first and last home 
track meet of the season. 

UCLA finished first in the eight 
team meet with 181 points. SOSU 
was second with 119 points, 68 
points ahead of third place 
University of Southern California. 

The Bruins won eight of the 15 
events. SDSU won two events and 
placed in every event but the 440 
yard dash. 

Pat McPhatter took a first in the 
long jump with a jump of 16'9". 
Teammate Susie Niehues placed 
third with a 16'4" jump. 

Miss McPhatter also placed 
third in the 220 yard dash, fourth in 
the 880 yard medley relay and third 
in the 440 yard relay. 

Terri Wiley won the javelin 
throw with a toss of 141 '3" and 
Pam Lindsay added a third place 
for the Aztecs. 

Miss Wiley also led her team­
mates in the shot put with a throw 
of 34', good for second place. 
Marianne Perrault and Bev Dixon 

finished third and fourth with 
throws of 33'7" and 31'9". 

In:the high jump, Betsy Connor 
finished second with a 5' jump, and 
Marianne Blethen jumped 4'4" for 
fifth place. 

Donnetta Moore threw the discus 
105'6" for a third in that event, and 
teammate Barb Lonergan's fourth-
place throw was 105'1'2". . 

Miss Neihues and Noreen CIC­
chetto placed third and' fourth. 
respectively, in the 400 meter low 
hurdles. Miss Neihues also finished 
fourth in the 100 yard intermediate 
hurdles, along with Connor who 
finished sixth. 

Kelly Young ran a 12.1 in the 100 
yard dash, good for fourth place. 

The two-mile run was actually 
the two-and-a-quarter-mile run 
because of a mix-up by the lap 

counter, and Michelle Croker and 
Oalana Pursel placed fifth and 
sixth for the Aztecs. In the mile 
run, Robin Ensor placed sixth. 

The 880 yard medley relay team, 
run by Misses Cicchetto, Niehues. 
McPhatter and Evayon Farnum. 
qualified for the nationals with a 
time of 1 :51.1. The national time 
standard for qualifying is 1 :53.0. 
The time was good for a fourth 
place in Saturday's meet. 

Misses Blethen, Crocker, Jean 
Schlemmer and p, A. Fort paced 
the Aztecs to a third place in the 
one-mile relay, Misses Cicchetto, 
Farnum, McPhatter and Haweda 
Nash ran a 49.8 in the 440 yard 
relay and finished third. 

The women will leave Friday for 
California State University, Long 
Beach, their next league meet. 
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